	Foxholes with Butterwick Parish Council
Meeting held on 29th March 2023
PRESENT:

Chair
Cllr S Tomlin
Cllr D Eddy
Cllr  M Martinez
Cllr C Tomlin
2 members of public
Clerk
Mr C Adnitt
23/15
The meeting was opened by the Vice Chair at 19.30 hours.
23/16
Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from: Cllr A Samuels and Cllr P Warters.
23/17
Public Comments
Comments were made about a light at W Scruton’s reflecting off the mirror at the end of Smithy Lane blinding drivers so that they were unable to see oncoming traffic on Main Street.
Complaint was received that the road sweeper and drain cleaning was required on Ganton Road.

23/18
Declarations of Interests
No declarations of interest were received.
23/19
Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 1st February 2023 were approved by all those who were present and signed by the chair.

23/20
Matters Arising
(22/21) Six street lights were still awaiting renewal with LED lights by NYCC.
(23/23) NYCC confirmed they own and refill grit bins located at: 1 on Smithy Lane, 3 on Ganton Road and one heap on Cotes Road. 
23/21
Co-option to fill Vacancy
One vacancy remained to be filled.
23/22
Planning Applications
Four planning applications were received. 22/01400/FUL approval to install a ground mounted 101 kWp solar PV array consisting of 220 JA solar black panels in four rows for applicants use within the farmstead with surplus exported back into the grid (revised location to approval 22/01137/FUL dated 1/12/22) at Grange Farm, Butterwick, to Fosters Wold Plantation, Butterwick.
23/00241/OUT outline application to erect one dwelling with detached garage – access and scale to be considered at, Manor Farm, Ganton Road, Foxholes. No objections were received.

23/23

Village Gateway Scheme
Estimates have been received for “gates” on each side of the road at each end of the village. Further quotes were to be obtained for the cost of installing them on the roadside.
23/24
Accounts to Pay & Financial Considerations
The following accounts were presented for payment: Clerks salary & expenses £471.80, HMRC £95.40, Village Hall Hire £5, RDC (Community Land Rent) £10 and Autela Payroll Services £45.31, which were approved by all.

No payments were received.
A discussion took place on potential banks that were able to provide on-line banking which requires at least two signatories. Further investigation was to be undertaken.

23/25
Correspondence
An email was received from a resident enquiring about the ownership of trees on the on the village green. Investigations were underway to establish the legal ownership.
23/26
Other Business
Several dips in the road on the B1249 near to Binnington Wold Farm were to be reported to NYCC for repairs.
23/27
Date of Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting was to be held on 17th May 2023 in the Village Hall.

23/28
The meeting was closed at 20.25 hours.




